
Impact Wrestling – August 5,
2015: One More Time
Impact  Wrestling
Date: August 5, 2015
Location: Impact Zone, Orlando, Florida
Commentators: D’Angelo Dinero, Josh Matthews

Tonight is No Surrender as TNA presents another major show as a regular
TV episode.  The main event will see Matt Hardy challenging for the World
Title against Ethan Carter III in a Full Metal Mayhem match, along with
Austin Aries vs. Rockstar Spud for the Rockstar moniker.  Let’s get to
it.

We open with a quick Roddy Piper tribute. That’s nice of them.

Bram vs. Mr. Anderson

This has been a well built match with Anderson worrying about putting his
career on the line against a monster like Bram. Bram has the microphone
that he used to bust Anderson open a few weeks back. Anderson goes right
after Bram to start and knocks him out to the floor with a clothesline.
Back in and Anderson clotheslines him out to the floor again. This time
Anderson clotheslines him on the floor to mix things up a bit but Bram is
able to get in a few shots and take Anderson to the floor on his own
terms.

Anderson gets dropped face first into the apron and Bram ties him up in
the ring skirt for good measure. They’ve done a good job here of having
Anderson try to wrestle and Bram sticking with the brawling. A chinlock
has Anderson in more trouble but he fights up with right hands and the
Regal Roll for two. Bram gets the same off a superplex as they’ve now
switched their styles. An Edge-O-Matic and spinwheel kick get two each
for Bram and now it’s his turn to hit some clotheslines. It’s microphone
time for Bram but Anderson counters into a small package for the pin at
9:29.
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Rating: C. I liked this one a lot more than I was expecting to but it
wasn’t the most interesting match in the world. Bram just being violent
against midcarders has gotten him about as far as it can and now it’s
time for him to have a major feud against someone. They told a decent
enough story though and that’s really all that matters.

Bram nails Anderson with the mic and calls him Mr. Pathetic. That’s the
best line they can come up with?

The Hardys talk about always defying the odds and promise Matt wins the
World Title tonight.

Here’s James Storm to rant about his loss last week. There’s one man to
blame for the loss and that’s Khoya. Storm demands that Khoya get out
here because Storm got him out of that horrible country and gave him a
life. He slaps Khoya in the face and that’s enough to make Khoya snap and
lay Storm out. Khoya rants about how he’s proud of his heritage and is a
proud Indian man named Mahabali Shera. Now, DO SOMETHING WITH HIM.

We recap Gail Kim vs. the Dollhouse, which sets up a three on one
handicap match tonight.

Storm wants Shera tonight.

Gail Kim vs. Dollhouse

One fall to a finish and tags are required so Gail rolls away from Marti
Belle to start. Taryn sends the lackeys after Gail to start but a glare
sends Taryn running back to the apron. A dropkick to Jade’s back gets two
as Pope starts reading tweets from fans. Jade gets two off a German
suplex but heel miscommunication lets Gail take over again. A running
tornado DDT plants Marti and Taryn runs off, leaving Gail to beat up both
other members. The referee won’t count a pin on Jade because she’s not
legal, even though all three are in at the same time. Eat Defeat is
enough to pin Marti at 5:10.

Rating: D+. Hey, did you know that Gail Kim is like, a serious wrestler
and doesn’t tolerate silly gimmicks? She’s basically Lance Storm and
that’s not something I’m really all that interested in watching,



especially not on and off for the better part of ten years. I don’t need
to see her do the same feud she did with the Beautiful People, but that’s
how the Knockouts work: someone new gets over and then here’s Gail Kim to
remind everyone how great a wrestler she is while putting half the
audience to sleep.

Drew Galloway talks about Eli Drake and how he didn’t build the Rising
for one man to tear it down.

Drew Galloway vs. Eli Drake

Grudge match after Drake cost Galloway the World Title a few weeks back.
It’s a brawl on the outside before the bell with Drew in full control and
dropping Drake on the floor. A clothesline off the step drops Eli again
before they head inside for the opening bell. The threat of a Future
Shock sends Drake running up the ramp but Drew is there with another
clothesline.

Eli finally gets in some shots of his own to take over, allowing for some
choking in the corner back inside. A release German suplex sends Drake
flying into the corner. Drew: “STAND UP!” Like a good villain, Eli goes
to the eyes and rolls Drew up with a handful of trunks and a hand on the
ropes for the pin at 3:50.

Rating: C. Nothing special here but Galloway and Drake are clearly stars
of the future. The fallout of the Rising is already more interesting than
the Rising ever was, which says a lot about how lame of a group they
really were. I’m sure we’ll see these two fight again before Drew goes on
to something bigger.

We recap Aries vs. Spud with Aries shooting his mouth off and putting his
career on the line as a result.

Bobby Roode comes in to see Bully Ray (remember him?) and threatens to
help Aries win tonight. Ray implies he’ll be at ringside to make sure
that doesn’t happen.

Rockstar Spud vs. Austin Aries

The winner gets to keep the Rockstar moniker but Aries’ career is on the



line as well. Aries quickly takes Spud to the mat for the Last Chancery
but, as almost always, the move doesn’t work. A nice armdrag puts Spud
down again and Aries nails a basement dropkick to send Spud into the
corner. Aries keeps his full control with an STO, followed by the
Pendulum Elbow for two. So are we just not getting Roode and Bully after
that segment?

Back up and Aries charges into a boot in the corner, followed by a
dropkick to the knee. Spud starts firing off some running forearms but
the Underdog is broken up. Aries scores with a belly to back for two and
we hit the Last Chancery again. That goes nowhere so it’s brainbuster
time, only to have Spud small package his way out for two. This is really
starting to pick up.

Some discus forearms rock the Rockstar and the brainbuster connects for
two. Aries is stunned but Spud makes the big hero comeback. The big wind-
up punch takes too long but the second attempt knocks Aries outside. A
big flip dive takes Aries down again and a high cross body gives Spud a
near fall. The Underdog is broken up but Aries sets him on top, only to
be countered into a super Underdog to give Spud the pin at 11:20.

Rating: B. This started slowly but got much better as things kept going.
Spud is awesome in the underdog role and Aries can make almost any match
work. I can’t blame him for leaving though as there’s nothing left for
him to do in TNA, especially since they’re not going to put him back in
the World Title hunt anytime soon.

Aries raises Spud’s hand post match.

Post break, Aries and Roode say goodbye, saying they know they’ll both
land on their feet.

Mahabali Shera vs. James Storm

Shera is in jeans. Storm takes him into the corner to start and shouts in
his face. Shera will have nothing to do with these right hands to the
face and makes his comeback, only to take the cowbell to the head for the
DQ at 1:42.



Bully is down in the back.

Post match Jeff Jarrett comes in to see Dixie Carter, who is worried
about Bully. Jeff offers to let Global Force help by offering to run the
show for one week. Dixie isn’t sure but it seems to be a deal for next
week. I guess this is where the invasion begins and for some reason I’m
expecting this to be disappointing.

Ethan Carter III says he’ll retain the title tonight as Tyrus holds up
the belt.

TNA World Title: Matt Hardy vs. Ethan Carter III

Carter is defending in Full Metal Mayhem, which is TNA’s version of TLC.
The champ takes over early on with a chair to the back before sitting
down so he can punch Matt from eye level. That earns him a Side Effect
through the chair and it’s already ladder time, which goes upside Ethan’s
face. The ladder is laid across the middle corner so Carter can be rammed
face first as Matt is in full control.

It’s time to go up but it’s WAY too early on, allowing Ethan to chair
Matt in the leg. Why would you ever go up that early on? Back from a
break with Matt breaking up Carter’s attempt at the belt by sending Ethan
down into the buckle. Matt isn’t done yet as he drives the ladder into
Ethan’s crotch to prevent another generation of Carter’s from populating
the earth. That’s still not enough for Matt to get the title so he plants
Ethan with the Twist of Fate.

A moonsault through the table is broken up with a quick crotching and a
powerbomb through the wood but Matt is up again with a powerbomb of his
own to break up Carter’s climb. They head outside with Matt bridging a
ladder between the steps and the ring, only to get slammed head first
onto the ladder. Since we haven’t had enough near climbs yet, Matt makes
another save and hits a Side Effect onto the apron.

A guillotine legdrop drives Carter through the table on the floor but
Matt takes way too long to climb, allowing Ethan to chair him in the leg.
They already have to repeat spots for the saves? Carter climbs up, shoves
Matt down and pulls the title off the hook to retain at 20:10.



Rating: B. Fun enough match but there was no reason for this to involve
ladders and weapons other than so TNA could have a match involving
ladders and weapons. It’s their first match against each other for the
title and they used the big gimmick already. Matt became #1 contender for
thrown together reasons and that’s not how you want to have a major match
like this. It was fun, but I have no desire to watch it again. At least
Carter won on his own for a change too.

Overall Rating: B-. As usual, TNA can do the big shows well enough but
they’ll likely be back to the same dull stuff in a few weeks. If you
believe the reports, none of this really matters as they’ll be off TV in
less than two months anyway so at least we still had one good show on the
way out. Their midcard continues to be lame, but the wrestling was good
enough to carry things for a week.

Results

Mr. Anderson b. Bram – Small package

Gail Kim b. Dollhouse – Eat Defeat to Belle

Eli Drake b. Drew Galloway – Rollup with a handful of trunks

Rockstar Spud b. Austin Aries – Super Underdog

Mahabali Shera b. James Storm via DQ when Storm used a cowbell

Ethan Carter III b. Matt Hardy – Carter pulled down the title

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up my new
book of NXT Reviews: The Full Sail Years Volume I at Amazon
for just $3.99 at:

http://www.amazon.com/dp/B011T13PV4

And check out my Amazon author page with cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6
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Impact Wrestling – July 29,
2015: Oh Shut Up Already
Impact  Wrestling
Date: July 29, 2015
Location: Impact Zone, Orlando, Florida
Commentators: D’Angelo Dinero, Josh Matthews

The big story coming out of last week is Matt Hardy earning the #1
contendership in a tables match over Bobby Roode. This was the result of
the night’s main story being thrown out due to the Hernandez issue, which
is likely going to cause even more problems tonight. Other than changing
things up though, we do get Jeff Jarrett’s Hall of Fame induction. Let’s
get to it.

We open with a recap of last week’s major events, including Jeff Jarrett
being announced as the next Hall of Fame inductee, Serena being announced
as James Storm’s partner and Matt Hardy becoming #1 contender.

Here’s Austin Aries with something to say. Aries may not have a title
right now, but politics and backstage issues aside, there is no one on
the face of this planet who is better than he is. Therefore, why wasn’t
he involved in the #1 contenders match last week? Bully Ray may be in
charge but he’s already off to a bad start with mistakes like that.

Cue Bully Ray, who says his opinion is the only one that matters. Sure
Aries is great. He’s so great that he even beat Bully himself at one
point. Aries is going to get another shot at what he deserves. Austin
interprets that as a World Title shot but Ray says Aries already lost
that chance. In that case, Aries will settle for a Tag Team Title shot
with Bobby Roode. That’s a no as well, so Aries can challenge for the X-
Division Title later tonight.

Aries isn’t happy because that title is beneath him. The X-Division Title
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is for people like Rockstar Spud, who comes out in objection. Spud is a
big Aries fan, but a statement like he just made hurts. Option C gave
people like Spud a chance to be World Heavyweight Champion because it
gave them a reason to believe in themselves. Austin laughs this off
because Option C was made for people like himself, not Rockstar Spud.

Yeah Angle beat him once, but that would only happen one out of ten
times. Spud on the other hand would lost to him every time. Since Aries
has nothing to do tonight, why doesn’t he beat Spud up instead? Spud
thinks he can beat Aries instead of just hanging with him, which makes
Aries say he’ll leave if he loses tonight. Ray accepts that as a contract
and the match is on for later tonight. Aries agrees, but wants the
Rockstar moniker if he wins.

The Jarretts are here.

Chris Melendez tells Kurt Angle that he has to beat Eric Young to move
forward in his career.

Sgt. Chris Melendez vs. Eric Young

Angle is out with Chris. Before the match, Melendez says he’ll keep
fighting no matter what, just like he did overseas. Young comes out and
says Melendez doesn’t want him coming in there because it will end badly
for him. The bell rings and Eric slaps him in the back of the head a few
times as we’re suddenly told Aries vs. Spud is next week at No Surrender.
Is there even a point to having specials when they’re the same shows we
get every week? Young stays on him and drives some elbows into the back
of the head before a quick piledriver is good for the pin 3:12. Well that
was a waste of time.

Rating: D. TNA, I know Melendez is a cool story, but there is nothing
interesting about him. He’s nothing special in the ring, he’s nothing
special on the mic and his one legged gimmick is long past its expiration
date. What is there about him that is supposed to interest me? Nothing to
see here and I have a feeling it’s going to keep going.

Sting Hall of Fame video.



Matt Hardy doesn’t know what stipulation he’s picking for his title match
against Ethan Carter III. “We will announce the stipulation later.” JB
wants to know who the other half of we is, even though it was already
announced next week.

Knockouts Title: Brooke vs. Marti Bell

Brooke is defending yeah this is just the token title defense against the
former champion’s lackey. The champ cleans house to start but goes after
Taryn (in a tutu), allowing Marti to get in a cheap shot to take over.
Brooke comes back with a quick shot to the face for two, only to have a
kick to the jaw change control back to Marti. A superplex is broken up
though and Brooke nails a middle rope clothesline. Brooke gets two off a
Russian legsweep but the Dollhouse tries to interfere, only to have Gail
Kim…..play her entrance video for a distraction, allowing Brooke to hit
the Butterface Maker on Marti to retain at 4:40.

Rating: D. I’m so sick of this division. They had something interesting
in the Dollhouse but they take the title off Taryn for the sake of
pushing Brooke, who is there for one thing and one thing only. Oh and we
get Gail Kim being all serious because what else is she supposed to do?
Lame match too.

Kurt Angle Hall of Fame video.

More from Tigre Uno in Tijuana, this time talking about what TNA has done
for his family. He loves lucha libre and thinks it’s better than anything
in the world. These aren’t exactly thrilling statements.

Tigre Uno calls Donald Trump a coward.

Ethan Carter III isn’t worried about what stipulation Matt picks.

Here are Carter and Tyrus for Matt’s announcement. Remember when World
Title matches were just wrestling matches? After saying Bully sucks eggs,
Carter rips on the Hardys for being a couple of North Carolina
hillbillies. If this was against Jeff Hardy then maybe Ethan would be
worried but Jeff broke his leg on a motocross bike. Ethan says Matt isn’t
a World Title contender so here’s Jeff to object.



Jeff admits that he cried from the pain of his broken leg but he conquers
fears. Before Carter knows it he’ll be dropping titanium shins on Ethan’s
face. Before Carter knows it, Jeff will be the next World Champion. It’s
nice to see Jeff admitting that his brother has no chance. This brings
out Matt who draws a NEXT WORLD CHAMP chant.

Matt talks about the Hardys being told they can’t do it and always
proving people wrong. It’s not a competition between the brothers to see
who is best, which is why Jeff is supporting him this week. Jeff gets to
make the announcement but instead of saying anything, he asks Matt to
pull some stuff out from under the ring. Matt pulls out a table, a chair
and a ladder because WHAT ELSE WOULD THE HARDYS PICK??? In case it’s not
clear, next week is Full Metal Mayhem. On top of that, no one is allowed
at ringside during the match. This took WAY too much time for the only
possible conclusion.

Team 3D Hall of Fame video.

Magnus and Mickie James are ready for James Storm and Serena.

James Storm/Serena vs. Mickie James/Magnus

This is a result of Storm being a psycho who tried to get Mickie in the
ring for one last match as a way to get inside her head and make her join
the Revolution. The guys officially get things going with Magnus in
control until Storm gets in a knee from the apron. Storm slaps on a
chinlock and we take a break.

Back with Mickie chasing Serena around, only to allow Storm to plant
Magnus with a Backstabber. Storm throws his sweat on Mickie and puts
Magnus in a quickly broken chinlock. Magnus can’t get anything going
though as he charges into Closing Time (Codebreaker) to keep him in
trouble. Josh thinks it’s a gutbuster for reasons not entirely clear.

Both guys try cross bodies and it’s off to the girls with Mickie cleaning
house. Everything breaks down and Storm goes after Mickie, only to get
speared down for his efforts. Serena calls out Khoya, who hits Storm with
the stick by mistake. Magnus adds a powerslam to Storm and the MickieDT
ends Serena at 12:15.



Rating: D+. I don’t know if it’s been the boring show that led up to it
but MY GOODNESS I did not care about this match. Serena could have been
any warm body out there and she didn’t add much to the match. It doesn’t
help that this feud basically ended a few weeks back but they dragged
them out there one more time for the “blowoff”, which really didn’t do
anything. Boring match which was mainly about the men while trying to be
about the women.

Storm gets a MickieDT for good measure.

Mr. Anderson is worried about facing Bram because of the depths he’ll
have to sink to.

Bram suggests Anderson kiss his kids goodnight and tell them goodbye
because he isn’t going home.

We run down the No Surrender card.

Video on Jeff Jarrett’s career. I do get a good chuckle of TNA trying to
make Jarrett seem like someone on Rock and Austin’s level, especially
after they spent so much time ripping on him over the years.

Here’s Dixie Carter to induct Jarrett into the Hall of Fame. She tells a
story of meeting Jeff when she lived in Tennessee and compares him to
George Bailey from It’s A Wonderful Life. Dixie welcomes the Jarretts to
the ring and after a break, it’s time to hear from Jeff. Jeff thanks
everyone who has ever bought something from TNA and everyone who has ever
worked for TNA. He leaves off people who have done work for them but
haven’t actually gotten paid but I’m sure they’re included too.

Jeff lists off a bunch of production guys and office workers in what felt
like something special. Mike Tenay gets thanked for holding things in
place when they fell apart at times. “Don West not so much.” Then you
have the X-Division, Knockouts and tag teams who all work so hard and
prove that it can be more than just heavyweights main eventing. The
heavyweights get a thank you as well, including AJ Styles.

Jarrett talks about a falling out with his dad (a legendary promoter in
his own right) over this company but thanks him so much for getting him



here. His children are the reason he’s here and even though they drive
him crazy, they keep him going. Last but not least in family is Jeff’s
wife Karen, who has been Jeff’s rock. A quick thank you to the fans leads
to a THANK YOU JEFF chant and the roster (like 15 people) come out to
applaud as the show ends. This was a nice ceremony and speech, but it
felt really rushed because of the lack of time.

Overall Rating: F+. This was awful. With under twenty minutes combined of
actual wrestling (if you count the commercial in the tag as ring time
they crack it by less than ten seconds) and a bunch of last second
building to a “special” that was announced tonight, what was the point of
this show? To show that Jarrett is still a big deal? They did that
already with all the packages and Slammiversary main event.

This show felt like it went on forever and built up nothing interesting.
No Surrender feels like a show that is there to pop a rating, which TNA
has kind of almost sort of done what, once or twice ever? I really didn’t
care for this show and I didn’t want to sit through the rest of it, but
that’s all we get these days in TNA. The wheels are falling off and the
TV is getting worse and worse every single week. GFW getting here is
supposed to be their saving grace, but TNA is barely worth saving at this
point.

Results

Eric Young b. Sgt. Chris Melendez – Piledriver

Brooke b. Marti Belle – Butterface Maker

Mickie James/Magnus b. James Storm/Serena – MickieDT to Serena

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up my new
book of NXT Reviews: The Full Sail Years Volume I at Amazon
for just $3.99 at:

http://www.amazon.com/dp/B011T13PV4

And check out my Amazon author page with cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/dp/B011T13PV4


http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

Wrestling  Wars  Podcast
Episode 20
I’ve  been  on  a  bit  of  a  podcast  tear  lately  with  three
episodes of a different show recorded yesterday and then this
ninety minute marathon with NorCal as we cover a PACKED week
of wrestling news ranging from Hogan, TNA screwing up (double
shot this week), Global Force Wrestling’s TV tapings, a quick
Battleground recap and of course some recommendations.

 

http://mightynorcal.podbean.com/e/wwp-20-making-up-for-time-lo
st-time-with-an-ironmannnn-wrestling-podcast-headlines-and-
more-headlines-with-kb/

Bully  Ray  Gone  From  TNA.
Again.
http://www.wrestlezone.com/news/601489-report-major-name-gone-
from-tna

Is it really an invasion angle if there’s no one left in the
place you’re invading?
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I’ve supported TNA for a long time and want them to survive,
but this is into the so bad it’s funny territory.

Impact Wrestling – July 22,
2015: TNA’s Epithet
Impact  Wrestling
Date: July 22, 2015
Location: Impact Zone, Orlando, Florida
Commentators: D’Angelo Dinero, Josh Matthews

We have a boss to counter the Reign of Carter now as Bully Ray was
appointed the new man in charge last week. That leaves us in need of a
new challenger as Kurt Angle is on the shelf, meaning we might be getting
someone new in the main event scene. Other than that though, we have the
fallout of Eli Drake turning on his former Rising teammate, Drew
Galloway, after costing him the World Title last week. Let’s get to it.

We open with the announcement of the newest inductee into the TNA Hall of
Fame. In the biggest surprise of all time, it’s Jeff Jarrett. The video
treats him like a demigod but at least it’s a name that belongs in the
Hall of Fame.

Tonight we’ll be seeing the King of the Mountain match from
Slammiversary, likely due to the Hernandez issue.

Bram vs. Magnus

This is a street fight joined in progress with Magnus chopping away. A
superplex plants Bram again and Magnus boots him in the face. This has
been one sided so far. Bram finally gets an opening as Magnus goes for
weapons, allowing Bram to score with a cookie sheet shot to the head.
Magnus comes back with some weapon shots of his own but the referee gets
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bumped, meaning the Spine Shaker only gets a close two. Bram hits Magnus
low and grabs a rollup for the pin at 6:37, likely writing Magnus off TV.

Rating: C-. Well there’s a gimmick match for the sake of having a gimmick
match, which is one of the last things you want to see in a wrestling
company. At least there’s a backstory between these guys, but it’s been a
good while since they were even feuding. Not a bad brawl, but I don’t
know why it happened.

Post match James Storm comes out and tells Magnus that the partner is
revealed tonight.

Here’s Eli Drake with his crutch. Drake keeps saying his name slowly so
we all get it as he starts talking about finally being allowed to stand
out here alone. Drew finally got Drake’s foot in the door here and Eli
was grateful, but Drew would NEVER SHUT UP about the Rising. You had Mica
nodding his head like the puppet he was but Drew kept trying to do the
talking for him.

The fans might have been stunned at what he did, but they’re all like
him. Everyone here has called in to work sick when they were fine.
Everyone here has friends just because those people can get them things.
There are women here who are with men justbecause they can pay their
bills. Galloway will never be TNA Champion because Drake won’t let him,
so here’s Drew to interrupt.

Drew talks about people thinking he’s older than he really is (he turned
30 last month) because he’s been around the world so many times. He’s
been talking to the fans about what they want him to do, and the results
are clear. The fight is on with Drake missing a crutch swing but taking
Drew down with elbows to the back of the head. The Future Shock sends Eli
running to the floor and they’ll fight another day. Drake has a very
basic character but he plays it well and sounds confident. I dug what I
saw here and hopefully he can back up the good presence in the ring.

Taryn Terrell interrupts a Pit Wars (Destination America show) plug by
shoving over a grill and demanding her title back. The six sides of steel
has been lowered and the Dollhouse gets inside. Taryn screeches a lot
until Brooke comes out and says Taryn did all of this to herself. The



fans are all that matters in this company and Taryn can’t stand when they
chant for her. Brooke makes fun of the screaming and says Taryn must be
mad at herself. Taryn goes after her but here’s Gail Kim in the cage to
beat up Marti and Jade. Gail beats them up and stares at Taryn and that’s
about it.

From Slammiversary 2015 (the full version instead of the clipped one):

King of the Mountain Title: Drew Galloway vs. Eric Young vs. Bobby Roode
vs. Matt Hardy vs. Jeff Jarrett

It’s the old Legends/TV/Global Title with a new plate. The rules here
aren’t exactly simple. You win by climbing the ladder and hanging the
title, but in order to do that you have to earn a fall to be qualified
with falls counting anywhere. Whoever is pinned must go to a penalty box
for two minutes. We get big match intros with JB saying Drew is standing
in the corner to his left. He’s kneeling but close enough. Jarrett is
introduced by his old nickname: the King of the Mountain.

Jarrett stands back as everyone brawls to start. It’s Roode going after
Jarrett first but eating a backdrop, followed by Young taking a beating
as well. Jarrett goes for a strut but Roode rolls him up for a pin to
become eligible and to send Jarrett to the penalty box for two minutes.
Matt Side Effects Roode for two as Jarrett escapes….only to be covered by
Young to become eligible. Everyone brawls inside and get sent into the
ladder until Jarrett gets out.

Young hits Jarrett low but gets rolled up by Galloway for a pin. Matt
hits a Twist of Fate for a pin on Roode at the same time, sending both
Young and Roode to the box at the same time. Only Jarrett is unqualified
at this point. Hardy and Galloway fight on the ladder (yeah remember the
whole ladder part of this match?) but Jeff shoves them both down and
Strokes Galloway for two with Hardy making the save.

Jeff covers Matt for two more as Young and Roode are making a pact in the
box. Both guys get out and clean house before stopping to sing O Canada
as we flash back ten years. Young tries to turn on Roode and gets Cactus
Clotheslined out to the floor. Galloway and Hardy go to the ropes but get
powerbombed down by Jarrett, only to have Roode and Young steal pins to



keep Jarrett ineligible. It’s a three way fight now with Young vs. Roode
vs. Jarrett with Eric getting the best of it and grabbing a guitar, only
to have Jeff take it away and knock Bobby silly to become eligible.

Galloway and Hardy get out and fight over possession of the belt but
knock each other down, leaving Jarrett to climb up. Young pulls him down
with a powerbomb and a piledriver onto a ladder, followed by Roode coming
out of the box. Galloway climbs on top of the cage for a big flip dive to
put all five guys down. It’s Drew climbing again and Matt pulling him
down again. Just to keep up the idea of the match of course. Roode stops
Hardy and goes up but Young makes the save with another ladder. Jarrett
and Young go up with Jeff hitting a Stroke off the ladders, allowing him
to hang the title for the win at 20:56.

Rating: D+. So in case you don’t get it, here’s the story: TNA is
freaking out that an invader (who they invited) is going to take a title
that they just invented to another company which they basically advertise
for free on their TV show. Oh and Jarrett is a face because he’s a legend
in TNA and therefore the announcers panicking really doesn’t fit with
what’s going on. The match was your standard King of the Mountain mess
with the most obvious winner in the history of obvious winners.

Counting commercials, this ate up about 35 minutes of the show.

And now, a word from Tigre Uno to Donald Trump. Tigre talks about how
awesome Mexico is and doesn’t like what Trump said. Trump is challenged
to come to the Impact Zone next week to end a quick fluff piece.

We recap Mickie James and Magnus challenging James Storm to find a woman
to face the two of them.

Here’s the Revolution to introduce the newest member of the team. Storm
rants about how screwed up this country is and talks about trying to give
Mickie as many chances as he could. The newest member of the Revolution
is…..Serena, as in Serena Deeb. Serena talks about how she and Mickie
used to be best friends, but then Mickie James became a star and left her
behind. Serena was lost until she found James Storm, and now things are
better than ever. Storm talks to the camera with a message for Mickie and
Magnus’ son Donovan, telling him that this is the biggest mistake his



parents ever made.

Eric Young vs. Rockstar Spud

Chain match, for reasons not clear. Young dominates to start and beats
Spud with the chain before taking him outside for some whips into the
barricade with the chain. Back in and more chain shots get two but Spud
low blows Eric with the chain to take over. Spud goes after Eric in the
corner but Young pulls the referee in the way, setting up a quick
piledriver to pin Spud at 5:48.

Rating: D. There was no reason for this to be a chain match but at least
they kept it short. Young being violent is far more acceptable than just
calling him crazy over and over again, which was my major problem with
his former character. Spud needs something better than this and hopefully
that comes soon.

Matt Hardy vs. Bobby Roode

Tables match for the #1 contendership. They quickly fight to the floor
with Roode nailing a suplex onto the stairs. It’s already table time, but
Roode just drops it onto Hardy instead of trying to put Hardy through it.
Back in and Roode plants him with a spinebuster and chokes with the table
legs, only to have Matt make a quick comeback. The moonsault through the
table is broken up but neither guy can hit a finisher. Instead Matt
backdrops him over the top and through the table for the win at 6:55.

Rating: D+. This was another short gimmick match that didn’t work very
well due to the time they had to work with. What can you really do with a
tables match in less than seven minutes? Matt and Roode barely have any
reason to fight each other but hat’s what we get because of the whole
Hernandez debacle. What does that have to do with this match? Well I’m
glad you asked. You did ask didn’t you?

Overall Rating: D-. So here’s the thing: from what I can find, Bully Ray
had announced the three gimmick matches you saw as a series to find four
potential #1 contenders. That word “four” is the magic one here though,
because Hernandez was involved in this original idea. My guess is that
they had to cut the whole idea and ignore any reference to it to make



sure Hernandez is never mentioned because, you know, TNA is stupid.

In other words, we’re stuck with two random gimmick matches and a WAY too
long pay per view match before getting to a random #1 contenders match to
end the show. Bad show, but again it’s due to the company’s management
instead of the wrestlers themselves. That should be the company’s
epithet: the company screwed up, not the wrestlers.

Results

Bram b. Magnus – Low blow

Eric Young b. Rockstar Spud – Piledriver

Matt Hardy b. Bobby Roode – Backdrop through a table

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up my new
book of NXT Reviews: The Full Sail Years Volume I at Amazon
for just $3.99 at:

http://www.amazon.com/dp/B011T13PV4

And check out my Amazon author page with cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

Impact Wrestling – July 15,
2015: The Champ Has A Point
Impact  Wrestling
Date: July 15, 2015
Location: Impact Zone, Orlando, Florida
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Commentators: D’Angelo Dinero, Josh Matthews

There isn’t much to go off from last week, but the big story is the
reveal of the new authority figure, hand picked by Dixie Carter to keep
her nephew and World Champion Ethan Carter III in line from letting all
the power going to his head. Something tells me this won’t be the most
thrilling announcement (because there isn’t a thrilling announcement out
there) but maybe it’s better than I’m expecting. Let’s get to it.

The opening recap focuses on Ethan defending his title three times last
week, followed by Dixie coming out and saying she doesn’t want the power
to go to his head like it went to hers, because the segment was all about
Dixie.

Dixie is in the ring to start things off with the roster on the outside.
At least I don’t have to hear that stupid song all the way through again.
She takes responsibility for the actions that led to her being put
through a table last year and she’s sorry for what happened. It was a
good thing when she went through a table and broke her back because it
gave her a new perspective.

Dixie appreciates what the people in the ring go through and she’s sorry
for everything she’s done. It’s time for a new chapter in TNA and she
needs them to be a team. This feels more and more like a speech when
there’s bad news than a promo. Ethan and Tyrus come out to protest but
Dixie introduces Bully Ray as the new authority figure. Yeah that guy who
tried to put your company out of business and the man who screwed you
over at Lockdown a year and a half ago is a GREAT pick for your new boss.
That’s of course forgetting the whole driving her through a table and
breaking her back part.

Ray shakes everyone’s hand and starts talking about getting a call from
Dixie, where she apologized for everything and said she wanted to do it
right. Bully says he understood what she said and believed it, so today
he’s back in front of real wrestling fans and the best wrestlers in the
world. However, he’s back for the people around the ring, who he wants up
on the apron right now.

Every single one of them is here to make this the best show around, no



matter what Dixie has done to them. So that brings Bully to a decision,
but it’s going to be the fans making the decision. The fans agree, so Ray
thinks we should have a battle royal for the #1 contendership, which
starts now.

So yeah, this was all about Dixie. I have no idea why I would want to
care about her big redemption story, but this boils down to one thing:
Dixie doesn’t seem to be a regular character again and that’s a good
thing. Ignoring the lack of logic or proper storytelling and another heel
champion vs. face authority figure story, and you have something good
coming out of this. The promos were acceptable enough, but this isn’t
going to set the world on fire, which is so often the case in TNA.

Battle Royal

Abyss, Austin Aries, Bram, Chris Melendez, Crazzy Steve, Drew Galloway,
Eric Young, Hernandez, James Storm, Jesse Godderz, Kenny King, Khoya,
Magnus, Mandrews, Manik, Mica, MVP, Norv Fernum, Robbie E., Shark Boy

This is joined in progress after the break and the winner gets a World
Title shot tonight. Storm hides on the apron as Fernum is eliminated.
Steve is put out as well with Mandrews quickly following him to the
floor. There goes Shark Boy with Manik following. There isn’t much to
talk about here, just like in most battle royals.

Magnus clotheslines Abyss out to almost no reaction, meaning Josh can
plug the season finale of Barbecue Pit Masters. Melendez is out as the
ring is clearing out a bit. Storm and Magnus are put out as we take a
break. The lack of caring about two former World Champions being
eliminated is striking.

We take a break and come back with only MVP, Galloway and Young
remaining, meaning about twelve people were eliminated during the break.
Drew gets double teamed for a bit until Young gets smart by eliminating
MVP from behind. Eric loads up the piledriver but Drew reverses and kicks
him in the chest for the win at 11:00. Josh: “Is Drew Galloway just one
win away from being World Heavyweight Champion?” Well that’s how being #1
contender normally works.



Rating: F. Over half of the eliminations were during the break, which is
almost guaranteed to be due to the Hernandez issue. The match was another
boring battle royal anyway with very little of interest, but a lot of
that was due to the people being thrown out off camera. Galloway winning
is interesting though and should make him a main event guy, but instead
it’s likely going to be a one off match on a one off show because TNA has
made their new star for now with Carter.

Sting Hall of Fame video. This year’s inductee is announced next week.

Mr. Anderson talks about being 39 and not needing to risk an injury at
the hands of someone like Bram, who doesn’t even care about his own well
being. Anderson knows he can get to the dark places Bram likes to stay,
but he doesn’t know if he wants to. This was more emotion than Anderson
has shown in a long time and I liked it.

A depressed Rockstar Spud comes up to Bully in the back and isn’t sure
what to do now. Ray asks him if he’s depressed about losing to Kurt
Angle. Ray: “WE’VE ALL LOST TO KURT ANGLE!” Spud gets an X-Division Title
shot in five minutes and Ray gets an unwanted hug.

Kurt Angle Hall of Fame video.

Eli Drake congratulates Drew on winning the battle royal. And of course
Drake would never stab him in the back and cost him the shot right?

Before the X-Division Title match, here are some comments from Donald
Trump on Mexicans, which Tigre Uno will respond to next week.

X-Division Title: Tigre Uno vs. DJZ vs. Rockstar Spud vs. Grado

Tigre is defending in yet another multi-man title match. I can barely
remember the last one on one title shot for the belt. Grado uses the
power of fat to control early on, prompting him to try to start a BELLY
chant. No one can lift Grado either but he finally misses a backsplash so
everyone can dropkick him down. That goes nowhere as Grado gets back up
and hooks a neckbreaker for two on the champ. This isn’t the most
interesting match in the world so far and it’s showing badly.

Grado and Spud take turns punching DJZ in the head but Grado keeps



spending too much time winding up before finally elbowing him down. The
two of them start fighting until Tigre springboards in with a dropkick,
followed by one of the worst misses I’ve ever seen as Tigre’s Phoenix
splash barely grazes Grado’s leg (he held his knee) but still gets the
pin to retain at 4:05.

Rating: D. So let’s see: Grado is a fat guy who isn’t all that fat and
does at least have charisma, has a gimmick that no one can slam him but
he has a cult following. That leaves DJZ and Spud who are just kind of
there, plus Tigre who had a horribly missed splash to end this wreck. No
story, no real characters and no real reason for this to be happening.
Well done TNA: you’ve killed what made people care about you.

Taryn promises to beat Brooke tonight as only the Dollhouse can.

Knockouts Title: Taryn Terrell vs. Brooke

Taryn is defending and chokes in the corner to start as Dinero thinks
Terrell is the better Knockout because of her attire, despite it pretty
much being the same as Brooke’s. Brooke comes back with a forearm but the
Dollhouse pulls her to the floor for a beating. Another comeback is
stopped with an elbow in the jaw, followed by another Dollhouse
distraction to keep the champ in control.

A high cross body gets a pair of twos on Brooke. Taryn misses what looked
to be a middle rope dropkick, allowing Brooke to make her third comeback
in about six minutes. Some forearms connect but the Dollhouse interferes
AGAIN to stop another comeback. There go the lights and here’s Gail Kim
to run interference, allowing Brooke to hit a horribly botched Butterface
Maker for the pin and the title at 7:35.

Rating: D-. After hearing Josh talk about the longest reign ever and all
that jazz, it’s the female Billy Gunn getting the title? Brooke is one of
the worst possible options for the title, but it’s becoming clearer and
clearer that the division needs some fresh blood. Why is that always the
case and why is it always the same batch fighting over the title?

Kurt Angle has given Bully Ray a great idea.



Here’s Angle to praise Ethan Carter III for being as talented as he is.
Angle has no problem with the loss, but he has a problem with the way he
lost the rematch. That’s why Angle went to Bully Ray with an idea: the
rematch never took place, meaning there’s another rematch. However,
that’s not going to be anytime soon because Angle has a tumor in his neck
and is going to be out for a while.

Angle is ready to go but here’s Eric Young to interrupt. Young takes
credit for the neck injury because of all the piledrivers over the last
few weeks. Eric wants to be the one to put Angle out and goes all angry
with some punches to trigger a brawl. Chris Melendez makes the save to
break up a piledriver on the floor, only to take it himself instead. Josh
is AGHAST that a Canadian doesn’t care about an American war hero.

Team 3D Hall of Fame video.

Due to Hernandez having to be edited out, here’s TNA’s replacement, from
Slammiversary 2015. The clipped version airs here but this is the full
review.

James Storm vs. Magnus

Unsanctioned so anything goes. They slug it out at ringside to start
before heading into the crowd with Magnus taking over. Storm slams him
through a table of food and grabs a beer bottle but stops to spit on the
announcers, allowing Magnus to come back with right hands. They get back
inside with a table being set up but Storm hits him low.

Magnus doesn’t seem to mind as he catapults Storm’s face into the bottom
of the table for a unique spot. It’s off to the back of the arena again
as a production guy repeatedly tells them that there’s high voltage back
there. Magnus is thrown into a box and the video screen goes to a test
pattern. That goes nowhere so they head back to the ring with the Eye of
the Storm being countered into a powerbomb through the table for two.

Storm comes back with an Orton hanging DDT but stops to set up another
table on the floor. Instead of putting Magnus through the table though,
Storm yells at Earl Hebner, allowing Magnus to make a comeback. Magnus
misses a top rope elbow through the table and crashes onto the concrete.



That’s only good for two of course so Storm pulls out some powder.

Magnus comes back for like the tenth time but the powder goes into Earl’s
eyes, meaning there’s no count off the Spine Shaker. Instead the Last
Call gets two so it’s cowbell time, but Magnus hits another Spine Shaker
for two. END THIS ALREADY! Now the cowbell connects and another Last Call
gets another two.

Storm sets up two chairs with a piece of barricade bridged between.
Magnus superplexes him through the barricade and, say it with me, it gets
two. Both guys get bottles and connect at the same time with Storm
falling on top for the pin (despite Magnus being on the barricade and
therefore his shoulders not being on the mat) at 16:38.

Rating: C+. The match was trying but they went WAY too far and long out
there as it was almost a copy of the Rusev vs. Cena match at Payback.
Yeah they beat each other up a lot but I lost interest about halfway
through. This felt like it was about four matches packed into one, but at
least it was a fun brawl. The start was pretty lame though as they were
just kind of walking around and trying to figure out what to do.

We see Storm’s promo on Magnus from after Slammiversary where Storm said
he could find a woman to stand beside him against Mickie and Magnus.

Storm says there’s always room for one more in the Revolution. The
partner will be someone very, very close to Mickie. Whoever it is calls
Storm and he walks off to talk to her.

Carter and Tyrus come to see Ray (Ray: “I’ve got to get a door.”) because
Ethan fought three times last week. Therefore, shouldn’t we postpone the
match with Galloway for another week? Ray loves the input but shoots it
down in less than a second. Carter needs to start acting like a champion.

TNA World Title: Ethan Carter III vs. Drew Galloway

Carter is defending of course. Feeling out process to start with Drew
hitting a shoulder for little advantage. Some chops have Carter in a bit
more trouble and chops against the barricade make it even worse. Cue the
Tyrus interference though, drawing out Eli Drake (still on crutches) to



even things up as we take a break.

Back with the champ in control and slapping on a chinlock. Carter’s chest
is blood red from those chops. Drew fights up so Ethan grabs a front
facelock but trips Drew’s leg for something like a reverse DDT. Not the
most effective looking move in the world but at least it was different. A
slap to the face just fires Drew up though and a top rope clothesline
gets two. There’s a powerslam for the same with Drake cutting Tyrus off
from making the save.

White Noise gets two more but this time Tyrus is able to get Carter onto
the ropes. Back up and Galloway no sells some chops, only to have his
elbow hit the referee in the face. Carter hits him low but here’s Drake
to turn on Galloway anyway. Totally shocking swerve of course. Drake
leaves and the 1%er retains the title at 14:20.

Rating: D+. Not bad but it’s clear that Carter can only do so much in the
ring. That being said, it fits his character perfectly as he’s getting
close to channeling the Honky Tonk Man mantra of “sometimes it’s better
to be lucky than good.” The match wasn’t horrible but as Carter said
earlier: if this is supposed to be a big match, shouldn’t there be more
than about an hour and a half to build it up?

Overall Rating: D. This was one of their weaker episodes in a long time.
Between the two horribly botched endings and the Slammiversary match
eating up a lot of time, there really wasn’t anything to see here. Drew
vs. Ethan could have been something interesting but instead it’s a one
off match on a nothing show to set up Galloway vs. Drake, which should at
least be entertaining. This really didn’t work with lame wrestling and
very little set up for the future outside of Ray as the new authority
figure. It could have been a lot worse, but this was a bad show.

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up my new
book of NXT Reviews: The Full Sail Years Volume I at Amazon
for just $3.99 at:

http://www.amazon.com/dp/B011T13PV4

And check out my Amazon author page with cheap wrestling books

http://www.amazon.com/dp/B011T13PV4


at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

Oh TNA, You Sweet Beautiful
Disaster
They’ve  done  it  again.
http://411mania.com/wrestling/tna-cuts-hernandez-scraps-upcomi
ng-impact-segments-due-to-potential-legal-issue/

So  this  time,  Hernandez,  who  had  been  appearing  on  Lucha
Underground, said he was free to sign with TNA and appear on
their shows.  Apparently though, no one in TNA MADE A SIMPLE
PHONE CALL to find out if this was true or not.  Therefore,
when Hernandez appeared recently on Impact, he was a Lucha
Underground talent, meaning TNA could be in trouble.

Now  this  wouldn’t  be  a  major  problem  for  most  wrestling
companies since it was just a few shows, but since TNA has
managed to go back to the Disney taping era of WCW, Hernandez
is featured a lot going forward, meaning TNA has to scrap all
that footage.  This means that his BDC teammates are screwed
too, because they can’t edit Hernandez out of the footage so
none of those guys are going to be on TV either.  Word is the
shows will be edited to feature stuff from Slammiversary until
new footage can be shot.

HOW DO THEY KEEP DOING THIS???  TNA makes some of the most
boneheaded moves I’ve ever seen in wrestling and they just
never stop.  I get that mistakes happen.  I make them every
single day, but TNA keeps making these major errors that cost
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them time, money, good will and the shreds of credibility they
have left.  Now MVP and the BDC are sitting out because TNA
screwed up with this contract situation (and over freaking
HERNANDEZ?  A one note power guy who could have been almost
any other bruiser?) and the whole thing is yet another mess
that their supporters will laugh off while the rest of the
audience just shakes their heads.

Impact  Wrestling  –  July  8,
2015: That Woman Again
Impact  Wrestling
Date: July 8, 2015
Location: Impact Zone, Orlando, Florida
Commentators: D’Angelo Dinero, Josh Matthews

We’re officially in the Ethan Carter III era, which means tonight is
going to be a big celebration. It’s going to be interesting to see where
the company goes with Ethan on top, because he was clearly the next
logical choice to take the title. Oh and Dixie is back. Yes, about a year
after she left, Dixie Carter makes her big return tonight to either
congratulate or help deal with her nephew, because the world just
wouldn’t be complete without the Duchess of Darlin out there to guide us
through life. Let’s get to it.

We open with a recap of the World Title change last week. That really was
the only way to go.

Here are Ethan and Tyrus to open things up. Ethan: “DO I HAVE YOUR
ATTENTION YET??? I am the undisputed World Heavyweight Champion and the
greatest living wrestler alive.” Dixie has given him free reign tonight,
meaning he’s booked the entire card. Therefore, he’ll be defending his
title not EC-once, not EC-twice, but EC3 times. This brings out Matt
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Hardy, who says he took Angle to the limit before Carter’s title shot.

If Ethan is so keen to defend the title tonight, how about Matt Hardy
getting a chance? Ethan declines, because Matt may have taken Angle to
the limit, but the champ took him over the limit. True actually. Instead,
Matt can have a tag match, if he can find someone to replace his idiot
brother. Actually Ethan doesn’t mean against he and Tyrus though, meaning
it’s time for the Dirty Heels. You can see the talent departures starting
to take effect already.

Matt Hardy vs. Dirty Heels

Carter is in on commentary and gets in an argument about Twitter to
start. The numbers game has Matt in early trouble as you would expect
with Roode dropping Matt face first in a gordbuster. Aries argues with
the referee so Roode can punch Hardy in the face behind the referee’s
back. That’s quite the dirty heel move.

Ethan’s mic stops working as Matt hooks what used to be called the Ice
Pick on Roode until Aries makes a quick save. That earns Austin an Ice
Pick but he blocks the Twist of Fate. Instead it’s a suplex over the
ropes but Bobby plays Heenan by tripping the leg so Aries can fall on top
for the pin at 5:01. Carter: “THEY’RE SO DIRTY!”

Rating: D+. This seems like part of Carter’s reign of terror, but at the
same time it seems like it might be a way to just throw people into
matches because they don’t have stories for everyone. The Heels cheating
makes sense but it wasn’t a good match either way. That’s the problem
with shows like this: it makes for a long night of heel dominance, which
can be a chore to sit through.

Here’s the Rising for their big breakup speech. Drew promises to keep
standing up for wrestling and Drake says one day he’ll show Galloway what
it means for Drew getting him in the door. The team leaves Drew alone in
the ring and Ethan grabs a mic and starts to cry. It’s sad to see Drew
like this, but it’s even sadder that he has a 3-1 handicap match right
now.

Drew Galloway vs. Khoya/Abyss/Manik



Drew is in jeans and the beatdown is on early. A clothesline and
neckbreaker give Galloway a breather but a BIG Sky High powerbomb from
Khoya plants him back down. Abyss doesn’t like Khoya going for the pin
though, allowing Drew to catch Manik in a backbreaker. As the other two
argue, a big boot to Manik’s jaw (well the mask around his jaw) is enough
for the big upset pin at 2:18. Well done on mixing up the heel dominance
and hopefully this leads to the official end of the Revolution.

Mr. Anderson congratulates Carter on winning the title but thinks he’d be
a great option for one of those three title shots. Carter disagrees and
gives Anderson a match next.

Mr. Anderson vs. Bram

Bram gets taken to the mat to start and eats a swinging neckbreaker,
followed by a Regal Roll. Well the second attempt at one but it’s better
late than never right? A Swanton gets two but Bram elbows out of the Mic
Check. That earns him a clothesline out to the floor, only to have Bram
nail Anderson with a chair for the DQ at 2:59. That was kind of
pointless.

Bram keeps beating Anderson up after the match and orders the mic to be
dropped, which he uses to bash Anderson’s head in, drawing some blood in
the process.

Robbie E. vs. Jesse Godderz

Street fight. Robbie starts fast and takes it outside for a running flip
dive off the apron. A running trashcan shot “knocks the Adonis complex
out of the Adonis” (ok that was a good line) and it’s time to head
inside. Robbie blasts him between the legs with a kendo stick, which is
somehow a way for Josh to transition to plugging another Destination
America show.

The cheap plug apparently ticked Jesse off enough that he’s able to send
Robbie back first into the post, followed by a buckle bomb. It’s nice to
see some basic body part work to set up a submission hold. That’s often
considered too basic today but it still works just fine. Robbie comes
back with a White Russian legsweep to make Jesse drop his kendo stick



before sending him into a trashcan in the corner.

A reverse DDT onto the chair gets two for Robbie but Jesse crotches him
on top. Jesse powerbombs him through two chairs in what really should
have been the finish (Pope sounds more confused than shocked on the
kickout) but instead he has to put Robbie in the Adonis Lock with a chair
over Robbie’s back for the pass out at 8:30.

Rating: C+. I had a much better time with this than I was expecting to
and both guys are looking great at the moment. They made a very smart
move here by not having Robbie tap out. They’ve done a very good job of
making Robbie seem like a potentially serious deal, though I can’t
imagine Jesse getting very far with a Boston crab finisher.

Lashley wants a title shot but gets Tyrus instead.

Kurt Angle says Ethan’s gauntlet has gotten a lot more interesting.

The Jarretts say they can’t believe that they’re they’re back after
everything that happened but TNA is one of the many promotions they’re
partnering with. The King of the Mountain Title is going to be defended
in Global Force Wrestling and other promotions around the world. That’s
not much, but at least we got SOMETHING this week.

TNA World Title: Ethan Carter III vs. ???

First up for Ethan is….Norv Fernum. Pope is of course aghast at these
developments. A right hand and the 1%er are enough for the pin in 45
seconds.

Carter sits down in the corner and gets water. “To the body? To the
body!”

TNA World Title: Ethan Carter III vs. ???

It’s Shark Boy, complete with a quick plug for Shark Week on Discovery
Channel. For some reason Pope thinks this one is hilarious. Shark Boy
looks about seven months pregnant. Tyrus: “You’re going to need a bigger
boat.” Shark Boy gets in some offense but the 1%er takes him out in 54
seconds.



Carter is ready for the third match and here’s Kurt. Contract, rematch
clause, tonight.

Lashley vs. Tyrus

Carter is on commentary again. Lashley runs into Tyrus to start but has a
sleeper quickly broken. Instead, Tyrus plants him down with a side slam
and drops an elbow for two. It’s hard to believe that Tyrus is in his
early 40s. The guy made the big time fairly late in his career and it’s
hard to fathom on occasion. Lashley can’t slam him so Tyrus throws him
down with a t-bone suplex. That’s fine with Lashley who throws Tyrus onto
his shoulder for an electric chair (but he couldn’t slam him?), followed
by a spear to put Tyrus away at 4:46.

Rating: D+. Pretty meh match here as Tyrus isn’t exactly great in the
ring. The match wasn’t horrible but it was really just an extended
workout for Lashley. That’s all well and good though as he’ll likely be
back in the main event scene soon enough, which is where Lashley belongs.

The end of the Jarretts’ interview talks about how his goals for Global
Force line up with TNA’s and everybody wins. The real history of TNA is
in the list of great names they’ve had over the years (including Don West
oddly enough) and that’s Jeff’s legacy.

Madison Rayne vs. Velvet Sky

Before the match, Madison tells Velvet that she belongs in the crowd
instead of the ring. The brawl is on because this match needed a story I
guess. I’ll take it over “they were in the Beautiful People!” again
though. They quickly head outside with Madison being sent shoulder first
into the post. Madison grabs a northern lights suplex but has to clutch
her shoulder after the kickout. Velvet shrugs off some offense and kicks
Madison in the face, setting up the Stunner for the pin at 3:36.

Rating: D+. As usual, Velvet is nothing to see in the ring. Well, her
wrestling isn’t at least. The division continues to just kind of meander
along except for the title feud, and Velvet being near the top again
isn’t something interesting. The fact that it seems like we’re headed for
another Gail Kim title reign or at least feud with the Dollhouse makes it



even worse. Velvet just doesn’t do it for me anymore after we’ve seen
what the girls are capable of doing and that’s not good going forward.

Some TNA wrestlers were at a charity camp. That’s always cool to see.

TNA World Title: Ethan Carter III b. Kurt Angle

Carter, defending, immediately runs to the floor and the stalling begins.
Back in and a suplex gets two on the champ and Ethan is back on the
floor, demanding a faster count. Kurt goes after him this time and it’s
time to roll some Germans. Tyrus gets knocked off the apron and there’s
the ankle lock, but Ethan punches the referee. He taps out and Hebner
calls for the bell at 3:26. That’s the bell for the DQ of course.

Rating: D. Yeah whatever. I don’t think this one really warrants a full
explanation.

Post break and Ethan is still in the ring, saying he got out of that one.
Now for the big cherry on top, here’s Dixie! And it’s to SILENCE. On a
taped show no less. Ethan is ready for his congratulations for winning
the World Title and defending the Carter name but Dixie cuts him off and
says she doesn’t recognize the person she was last year. Now it’s Ethan
who is out of control and OH MY GOODNESS they’re really making this all
about Dixie again.

Yes, after all that time of her turning the show into a playground, we’re
supposed to cheer for her because she’s seen the light or whatever. Ethan
is taking over so Dixie is ready to announce a matchmaker so he’ll have
to defend the title against quality competition. It’s not Dixie (thank
goodness) and darlin (you knew that was coming), we’ll find out who that
is next week.

Overall Rating: C-. The show wasn’t terrible but as usual, TNA doesn’t
know how to let there be more than one major story at once. Above all
else though, I do not want to see Dixie Carter on TV. I understand that
she is the President of the company and all that jazz, but she is not an
interesting character. It feels like the most forced idea in the world
and something that the fans do not want to see. HHH was a monster when he
left but returned in 2002 to one of the loudest pops of all time. Dixie



returned after a year to crickets. What does that tell you about her?

Other than that though, there was too much packed into this show. We had
two handicap matches, a street fight and a match that ended in a DQ. It’s
too much in one night and that’s not something you want to do here. They
need to calm this stuff down, even though they’re running out of time.
Look at the Knockouts match for example. That easily could have been cut
out and had it’s five minutes handed to something else. That’s where TNA
doesn’t get it: they need to stop pushing everything into one show when
there’s another week coming up.

Results

Dirty Heels b. Matt Hardy – Aries pinned Hardy with Roode holding his leg

Drew Galloway b. Khoya/Abyss/Manik – Big boot to Manik

Mr. Anderson b. Bram via DQ when Bram used a chair

Jesse Godderz b. Robbie E. – Adonis Lock

Ethan Carter III b. Norv Fernum – 1%er

Ethan Carter III b. Shark Boy – 1%er

Lashley b. Tyrus – Spear

Velvet Sky b. Madison Rayne – Stunner

Kurt Angle b. Ethan Carter III via DQ when Carter punched the referee

Impact  Wrestling  –  July  1,
2015:  They’re  In  Trouble.
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Trouble. Trouble.
Impact  Wrestling
Date: July 1, 2015
Location: Impact Zone, Orlando, Florida
Commentators: Josh Matthews, D’Angelo Dinero

This is a big special show called Bell to Bell, headlined by Ethan Carter
III challenging Kurt Angle for the World Title. We’re also coming off a
pretty lackluster Slammiversary with the main story being Jeff Jarrett
winning King of the Mountain and taking the newly created title to Global
Force Wrestling. We also have a thirty minute Iron Man match for the Tag
Team Titles so this is a packed show. Let’s get to it.

The opening video looks at Angle’s TNA career but tonight he’s up against
someone who has never lost. It’s a simple video but it hits every point
it needed to touch.

The Rising vs. Beat Down Clan

The losing team must disband, thank goodness. It’s also a 4-3 elimination
match with Hernandez/MVP/Kenny King/Low Ki vs. Drew Galloway/Mica/Eli
Drake. MVP and Drew get things going with Galloway kicking him in the
face and hammering away in the corner. Low Ki comes in and loses some
skin off Galloway’s chops. It’s off to King vs. Mica with the former
taking Mica down with ease for a bunch of right hands to the head. That’s
more aggression than you usually see from him.

The BDC starts taking over but Hernandez isn’t pleased that he didn’t get
a tag. Ki gets a nice running start into the corner and kicks Mica in the
head for the elimination. Back with Ki suplexing Galloway for two as this
is very one sided so far. Drew quickly rolls over to the corner for the
hot tag to Drake for some house cleaning, including a dive to take MVP
down on the floor. Drake comes up favoring his knee though and it’s time
for the trainers. That’s officially an elimination so it’s Galloway vs.
the entire BDC.

Hernandez gets things going for his team as the Pope talks about pork
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chops. They chop it out in the corner (dang maybe Pope is on to
something) but it’s quickly off to Ki, who accidentally kicks King in the
head, allowing Drew to roll up Low Ki for the elimination, followed by a
quick cover on King to get it down to 2-1. See, now that’s logical
thinking and doesn’t make the whole match seem fake.

Drew gives Ki a shoulder breaker onto the steps, likely to write Ki off
the show, only to walk into a Border Toss. MVP’s Playmaker (or whatever
he’s calling that stupid move these days) drops Galloway again but he
tells MVP to bring it, earning him a Drive By to the head for the pin at
16:45.

Rating: C. Well, at least it’s finally done. The Rising was one of the
most worthless stables I’ve ever seen as they just had no reason to
exist. The BDC is nothing special either but at least they seem to have a
purpose. Galloway was clearly several steps ahead of his partners so
getting rid of Drake and Mica is a good thing for him.

Post break, MVP is told that Low Ki is heading to the hospital for his
shoulder. Oh yeah that’s his way off TV.

Here’s Magnus with something to say. He doesn’t think much of James Storm
and doesn’t care that Storm’s parents didn’t give him enough hugs and
kisses. That’s an image I didn’t expect to think of today. Storm played
some mind games but what he forgot was the power of a man when his family
is threatened. Magnus brings out Mickie James, who is totally fine after
that near death thing. Mickie thanks Magnus for always being there for
him because he’s the man for her.

Cue Storm and Khoya, with the Cowboy saying he’s here to talk to Mickie.
He thinks Mickie should be be thanking him for not pushing her a little
bit harder. Storm didn’t want her in the Revolution, but rather to prove
how easy it is to manipulate a woman. He could have any woman he wanted
but Mickie doesn’t seem to take too kindly to this line of thinking.

Mickie would love to take the bet that Storm can’t find one woman to be
on his side, because she and Magnus will fight the two of them anytime.
This was a pretty awkward exchange but at least it gets Mickie back in
the ring and maybe some fresh blood in the Knockouts division. One other



thing: it’s always amusing to hear the commentary reference a match
happening but not being able to say who actually won.

Tag Team Titles: Wolves vs. Dirty Heels

The belts are vacant coming in and this is a thirty minute Iron Man match
for the fifth match in a best of five series. I’m so glad this is it for
these teams as I’m long past over caring about watching them fight. Oddly
enough they say that Aries won but couldn’t say who won between Storm and
Magnus.

Davey and Aries fight into the corner to start before it’s off to the
partners with the Wolves taking over on Roode’s arm. Back to Aries who
takes Eddie down as they’re clearly taking their time to start. An elbow
to the back gets two on Eddie but he easily drives Aries into the corner
for the tag. Things speed up a bit with some Wolves double teaming before
Eddie suplexes Austin for no cover. Instead it’s off to Davey vs. Roode
with Richards putting on a kind of reverse Figure Four.

Ever the smart heel, Aries pushes the bottom rope towards his partner for
the save. The Heels (stupid meta name) take over in the corner and start
working on Eddie’s leg to really slow things down. We hit the ten minute
mark as the leg work continues. The Heels make a wish on Eddie’s legs but
he finally snaps off a hurricanrana to make the tag off to Richards.
Davey takes over and everything breaks down with Bobby getting tied up in
the Tree of Woe, setting up a swan dive into the corner (cool spot) for
two.

We take a break and come back with just under twelve minutes to go and no
score. Richards is in trouble and Aries’ top rope ax handle to the floor
makes it even worse. Edwards breaks up a cover with ten minutes to go.
Davey breaks up a catapult into a forearm and stomps Roode down, finally
allowing the tag off to Eddie. Edwards kicks Roode off the top and hits a
backpack Stunner for a very close two. A jackknife cover gets another
near fall on Roode and Eddie is stunned.

Now the catapult works with Aries adding a slingshot elbow drop for two
of his own. The Last Chancery nearly gets a submission but Davey makes
the save. It’s not like that move EVER WORKS ANYWAY so I didn’t get the



drama. The double top rope double stomp gets a VERY close two on Aries
and we hit five minutes to go. Roode plants Edwards with a spinebuster
and Aries nails the 450 for the first fall with four minutes left.

The Heels get smart by throwing the Wolves to the floor to kill some time
and Aries keeps up the intelligence with a suicide dive to take them both
out. Eddie starts fighting back at the two minute mark and the
powerbomb/Backstabber combo ties things up with about seventy five
seconds left. Roode sneaks in with a belt shot to the head for two but
Eddie counters the Roode Bomb into a rollup for the pin. The last ten
seconds quickly run out and the Wolves get the titles back at 30:00.

Rating: B+. I’m really not wild on the feud as a whole but the last two
matches were far more entertaining than the first three. This match was a
really good example of a match taking its time and the wrestlers thinking
instead of just throwing everything in at the same time. Really well done
match here and I never once questioned the Wolves’ ability to get two
straight falls near the end. That’s a very good sign and the match worked
really well.

Knockouts Title: Awesome Kong vs. Brooke vs. Taryn Terrell

Taryn is defending and this is one fall to a finish. Brooke and Taryn get
in a brawl to start as Kong stomps around the ring. The champ gets double
teamed with Kong hitting a corner splash, sending Taryn running to the
floor for a breather. Simple heel strategy at least. It’s fine with Kong
who chinlocks Brooke down and then swings her around by the throat. Taryn
comes back in with a dropkick to Kong but she turns around and eats a
dropkick from Brooke.

There’s a chokeslam from Kong on the champ but the Dollhouse pulls her to
the floor for a quick beating. Brooke hits a pretty lame spear on Taryn
as Josh wants the Dollhouse gone forever. Yes because the last thing we
need are three good looking women on the show. Jade hits a quick Stunner
over the top rope to daze Kong, setting up the Taryn Cutter for the pin
at 4:44.

Rating: D. This felt like something out of the Divas division, as the
match was more about the heel champion escaping than anything about the



match itself. It’s not the worst I’ve ever seen, but the Knockouts work
better when there’s a bit more time for them to work with. Taryn
retaining is good though because whoever takes it from her is going to
look like a giant killer.

Post match the PLAYTIME IS OVER video comes on again…..and it’s Gail Kim.
Well of course it is, as it’s been at least six weeks since she’s been
out there reminding us how SERIOUS this is and how she’s a real wrestler.
I know Kim is one of the best Knockouts ever (and probably the best ever)
but she’s basically the female Dean Malenko: incredibly talented, but the
charisma of a frozen turkey dinner.

It’s time for the big sitdown interview with the Jarretts. Here’s the
whole thing: the last eight days were shocking, there’s a future between
TNA and Global Force, and Jeff is excited about it. This wasn’t even two
minutes long.

TNA World Title: Ethan Carter III vs. Kurt Angle

Angle is defending and Carter is undefeated. After some Big Match Intros
we’re ready to go with the fans sounding pretty much behind the champ.
Thankfully the bell rings after a break so we don’t have to miss a bunch
of time after a few opening seconds. I wish WWE would figure out that
mentality. The fans start the dueling chants as we have a very basic
standoff to get things going.

Angle takes him down into a wristlock but is all like SCREW YOU NECK
TUMOR and starts busting out the suplexes. Carter is sent to the floor
and gets suplexed out there as well with Kurt in all fired up mode. Back
in and Carter scores with a clothesline for one and it’s off to a
chinlock. There’s the Stinger Splash, followed by a TKO of all things
(always loved that move) for two. Angle misses a charge into the post and
gets DDT’d (DDP’d according to Josh) on the apron.

Back from a break with Carter holding a full nelson but Kurt easily
powers out because neck surgeries mean nothing to him. Both guys are down
off a clothesline but it’s Kurt quickly up and busting out the suplexes.
The Angle Slam is countered so it’s time to roll some more Germans. Now
the Slam gets two but Carter breaks up the ankle lock and sends Kurt to



the floor. Tyrus finally gets involved with a clothesline but the 1%er is
countered into another ankle lock.

That goes nowhere so it’s back to the Germans because Kurt is really,
really repetitive at times. Another Slam gets another two (remember that
repetitive thing?) and it’s back to the ankle lock, only to have the
referee get bumped on the counter. Tyrus takes Angle out and the 1%er
gets two more. Well at least they didn’t go with the obvious ending. The
monster tries to bring in a chair (because monsters need chairs) and gets
ejected as Josh becomes a face announcer again by saying it’s the right
call.

Another 1%er is countered into the ankle lock with the grapevine but
Carter actually makes the rope. I can’t imagine there are more than five
people that have gotten out of the grapevine version so well done there.
Another Angle Slam is countered into a rollup to give Carter the title at
20:16.

Rating: B-. Well it was good, but I’m not really sure how I like Carter
winning with a rollup. On one hand, I like the idea of having Carter win
on a fluke, but this is going to set up another period of Angle chasing
the title, which really isn’t something TNA needs to do at this point.
Angle is still good, but I really do not want to see him near the World
Title ever again in all of history. Still though, good match and Carter
winning was the only right answer, but this really didn’t make Carter
feel like anything bigger than he was before.

Overall Rating: B. Good show for the most part here but there were some
major issues. The Knockouts Title match and the elimination tag were bad
and boring respectfully and the Jarrett interview was more insulting than
anything else. The rest was good though and it felt like a major night,
but it certainly didn’t light anything new on fire.

Results

Beat Down Clan b. The Rising – Drive By to Galloway

Wolves b. Dirty Heels – Rollup to Roode



Taryn Terrell b. Awesome Kong and Brooke – Taryn Cutter to Kong

Ethan Carter III b. Kurt Angle – Rollup

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up my new
book of Complete Monday Nitro Reviews Volume III at Amazon for
just $3.99 at:

http://www.amazon.com/dp/B00XOUNBEA

And check out my Amazon author page with cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

Slammiversary 2015: It’s Sad
Really
Slammiversary  2015
Date: June 28, 2015
Location: Impact Zone, Orlando, Florida
Commentators: Josh Matthews, D’Angelo Dinero, Mike Tenay

This should be an interesting one as the company has already taped the
next month’s worth of TV before this show, but at the same time there’s
some interesting stuff going on here too. The main event (in theory) is
the King of the Mountain match with Jeff Jarrett returning for one more
match (allegedly). Let’s get to it.

We open with the highlight package over the years. Of course this means
mainly focusing on Sting, Hogan and Angle.

X-Division Title: DJZ vs. Manik vs. Tigre Uno
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Tigre is defending in an elimination match with Tigre starting fast until
he sends everyone to the floor for a big dive. Back in and Manik slams
the champ down and we hit a chinlock, basically defeating the purpose of
the entire division. DJZ tries to break up a springboard and eats a
dropkick to the face for his efforts. Serves him right. Back in and Manik
knees DJZ in the face because he’s still not over that broken
springboard.

Manik suplexes the champ down but it’s DJZ coming back in with some nice
flips and a wristdrag/headscissors combo to take both guys down. A
running double knee puts all three guys down and Dinero drops a Contra
Code reference. It’s DJZ up first with a modified Tower of Doom as he
hits a Sliced Bread off an electric chair, only to have Tigre nail him in
the face and hit a twisting split legged moonsault for the elimination at
9:45. Pope referred to it as a move that is difficult to describe.

The champ misses a top rope stomp but gets his knees up to block a
splash. His rollup gets two and Manik hits a nice twisting chest buster,
followed by a frog splash for two. There’s nothing going on between these
spots. Back up and Tigre mostly misses a corkscrew moonsault but it’s
enough to put Manik away and retain the title at 12:09.

Rating: C. This was the spotiest spotfest that I’ve seen since…..well
since the last Ring of Honor show I saw. Again, there’s no story or
reason to have this match other than to say “hey here’s an X-Division
Title match”. Tigre is fine as a high flying champion, but they need a
story to give us a reason to care about the guy.

Robbie E. says tonight is serious. He’s been here five years (not quite)
and it’s time to stop the dancing and being a goof.

We recap the BroMans’ split, which is all about Jesse claiming that it
was his work that made the team a success.

Robbie E. vs. Jesse Godderz

Jesse is officially “The Man”. Before the match they keep up the stalling
with Jesse bragging about his success as the fans let him know that they
don’t care. Robbie, with new music, cuts him off and beats Jesse up at



ringside before doing the same inside. A big backdrop sets up a dive onto
Jesse as this is all E. so far.

Godderz finally hits a powerslam on the floor but can’t get Robbie up for
what looked like a gutwrench suplex. Instead a backbreaker gets two and
we hit the bearhug on Robbie. That goes as far as a bearhug is going to
go in 2015 and Robbie comes back with a middle rope cross body.

E. wins a slugout but gets caught in a buckle bomb, only to have a double
clothesline put both guys down. This time Jesse’s regular powerbomb gets
two and the Adonis Lock (Boston crab) goes on, only to have Robbie make
the ropes without too much effort. Robbie comes right back with a reverse
DDT for a quick pin at 11:18.

Rating: C-. The match was decent enough with Jesse working on the back
and then they just went to the finish out of nowhere. Jesse’s push is now
a big waste but at least they’re giving someone young like Robbie a nice
push. Now to be fair I can’t imagine them doing anything with it and
there’s probably going to be a rematch, which is actually match #5, but
this wasn’t the most interesting thing in the world. Technically fine,
but the story is nothing all that entertaining.

Matt Hardy says he’ll win tonight.

Bram vs. Matt Morgan

Morgan returned as a surprise on Wednesday. Before the match, Matt wants
it to be a street fight and Bram is all like “Okey dokey”, but with a
British accent. Morgan runs him over to start and they head to the floor
to actually make it a fight. Bram comes back with his big metal hook to
take over, followed by some trashcan shots to the head. Back in as this
match is clearly just more filler.

Morgan calls for a chokeslam but opts to Carbon Footprint a trashcan into
Bram’s face. The big man can’t follow up though so Bram goes around the
ring to look for a special weapon. He FINALLY picks a few chairs but gets
chokeslammed onto one of them for two. That’s it for Morgan though as the
Brighter Side of Suffering onto the chair gives Bram the pin at 9:30.



Rating: D+. Well at least they didn’t job Bram. I guess the blueprint
part is just physical because this would be REALLY STUPID for Morgan to
pick as a stipulation. The match was your standard hardcore brawl as this
show continues to feel like a house show that they taped and aired here.
Morgan looked fine but I don’t expect him to be back longer than maybe
one more appearance at most. Nothing special here, as usual tonight.

Ethan Carter III and Tyrus don’t like JB correcting them. They try to rip
his hair off but it’s real. This was basically just a plug for
Wednesday’s World Title match.

Austin Aries vs. Davey Richards

The winner gets to pick the stipulation for the fifth match in the Tag
Team Title series. Aries takes him down to start but then runs to the
corner to hide. They trade some standing switches until Aries bails to
the floor to avoid a kick to the head. Back in and Aries plants him with
an STO of all things but won’t use the Pendulum Elbow.

A wristlock doesn’t get Aries anywhere as Davey dropkicks him out to the
floor for some more stalling. Richards wins a chase and hammers him
against the barricade but Austin comes back with a shot of his own,
setting up a top rope ax handle to take over. Back in and the slingshot
hilo gets two for Austin, followed by a handspring elbow for the same.
Some kicks to the chest make Davey growl a bit, allowing him to come back
with a kick to the chest and a German suplex.

Aries seems to be looking for a tag, because a guy who has primarily
wrestled as a singles guy for years and recently reformed a tag team
can’t remember how a one on one match works. Aries takes him to the floor
for a big dive and nails a missile dropkick, setting up the Last
Chancery.

As usual it doesn’t work (it rarely did when he was a face either) but
the brainbuster doesn’t either with Davey countering into a falcon’s
arrow for two. They slug it out until Davey throws him into the air for a
kick to the chest, followed by the top rope double stomp (to the arm) for
two more. Cue Bobby Roode and Eddie Edwards for a distraction, allowing
Aries to roll Davey up for the pin at 17:28.



Rating: B. That’s probably going to be the match of the night as we’re
definitely in One Night Only territory here. This was a match that didn’t
change a thing but at least was entertaining while it lasted. Everyone is
trying on this show, but there’s only so much you can do to overcome the
power of indifference.

The Dirty Heels pick a 30 minute Iron Man match. In case you hadn’t seen
these teams fight enough yet.

Eric Young says he’ll win.

Dollhouse vs. Brooke/Awesome Kong

Before the match the Dollhouse says they’re better looking so they’ll
win. Kong is in a full body outfit this time. Taryn chokes Kong to start
but all three Dolls are sent into the corner for a big triple splash.
They officially start with Jade having no luck against Kong with a Marti
having to break up a cover off a splash. Brooke comes in off the hot tag
and cleans house before things settle down with Marti taking over.

Back to Jade for a bearhug, which is in no way an excuse to get Brooke’s
trunks to ride up. The referee misses a tag to Kong but it goes through a
few seconds later, allowing Kong to destroy the Dollhouse (sans Taryn)
just like she did before. Brooke clotheslines both of them down as Kong
goes after Taryn, leaving Brooke to hit a top rope facebuster (the
Butterface Maker. Just go with it) for the pin at 8:23.

Rating: D. No point to the match, basically no Taryn, and just a step
above a squash. The Dollhouse is already crumbling but we can get like
six years of the Beautiful People. At least it’s not Gail Kim doing her
least interesting stuff again, because I don’t think I can handle another
major push for her.

Magnus doesn’t hate James Storm even though he wants to. Tonight he has
to believe that love is stronger than hate, even if he loves the way hate
feels. The devil can’t catch him tonight because he’s already inside.
Good line to end this. It makes little sense but good line. Also, you
would think that the whole attempted murder thing might have fired Magnus
up more.



Long recap of Magnus vs. Storm. Basically Storm was all friendly but was
just trying to get Mickie James to join the Revolution but she turned him
down so Storm tried to kill her by shoving her in front of a train. Now
it’s time for a match.

James Storm vs. Magnus

Unsanctioned so anything goes. They slug it out at ringside to start
before heading into the crowd with Magnus taking over. Storm slams him
through a table of food and grabs a beer bottle but stops to spit on the
announcers, allowing Magnus to come back with right hands. They get back
inside with a table being set up but Storm hits him low.

Magnus doesn’t seem to mind as he catapults Storm’s face into the bottom
of the table for a unique spot. It’s off to the back of the arena again
as a production guy repeatedly tells them that there’s high voltage back
there. Magnus is thrown into a box and the video screen goes to a test
pattern. That goes nowhere so they head back to the ring with the Eye of
the Storm being countered into a powerbomb through the table for two.

Storm comes back with an Orton hanging DDT but stops to set up another
table on the floor. Instead of putting Magnus through the table though,
Storm yells at Earl Hebner, allowing Magnus to make a comeback. Magnus
misses a top rope elbow through the table and crashes onto the concrete.
That’s only good for two of course so Storm pulls out some powder.

Magnus comes back for like the tenth time but the powder goes into Earl’s
eyes, meaning there’s no count off the Spine Shaker. Instead the Last
Call gets two so it’s cowbell time, but Magnus hits another Spine Shaker
for two. END THIS ALREADY! Now the cowbell connects and another Last Call
gets another two.

Storm sets up two chairs with a piece of barricade bridged between.
Magnus superplexes him through the barricade and, say it with me, it gets
two. Both guys get bottles and connect at the same time with Storm
falling on top for the pin (despite Magnus being on the barricade and
therefore his shoulders not being on the mat) at 16:38.

Rating: C+. The match was trying but they went WAY too far and long out



there as it was almost a copy of the Rusev vs. Cena match at Payback.
Yeah they beat each other up a lot but I lost interest about halfway
through. This felt like it was about four matches packed into one, but at
least it was a fun brawl. The start was pretty lame though as they were
just kind of walking around and trying to figure out what to do.

Drew Galloway says he’ll win, just like the Rising this Wednesday in the
final battle with the BDC. Another match that should have aired here.

The audio is screwed up because of the electrical stuff earlier on.
Thankfully we’re treated to a long shot of the production crew cleaning
up the debris from the previous match and then a shot of the announcers.

Ethan Carter III/Tyrus vs. Mr. Anderson/Lashley

There’s no commentary and Anderson’s mic doesn’t work. It starts up again
as Anderson and Carter start things off with Ethan being taken into the
corner for a beating and a spear. Lashley can’t quite suplex him over the
first time but Tyrus gets in a surprise chokeslam to take over. Tyrus
comes in for some shots to the neck as Tenay talks about Anderson and
Lashley feuding over the ECW and US Titles.

Anderson comes in with jabs as we’re treated to Pope talking about his
time in OVW. His feud down there with Matt Morgan is the least
interesting feud that I have ever seen so I wouldn’t brag much about it.
Commentary keeps cutting out, leaving us to analyze Carter’s chinlock on
Anderson with no guidance. Lashley comes in off the hot tag to clean
house again with a running powerslam getting two on Carter. Anderson and
Lashley slug away on Tyrus but he (mostly) suplexes them both down.
Carter runs back in for the 1%er on Lashley for the pin at 10:12.

Rating: D. Standard Impact main event here but this show has already
sucked all the life out of me so I couldn’t get into things. Carter
winning is the only logical move here to help set up the title match on
Wednesday, even though they already had him pin Lashley and Anderson.
It’s almost like this match was thrown together with the best logic they
could think and it still wasn’t enough.

The announcers preview King of the Mountain. Jarrett is treated as an



invader.

Jarrett says he can’t believe he’s back here but wants to take this to a
global level.

King of the Mountain Title: Drew Galloway vs. Eric Young vs. Bobby Roode
vs. Matt Hardy vs. Jeff Jarrett

It’s the old Legends/TV/Global Title with a new plate. The rules here
aren’t exactly simple. You win by climbing the ladder and hanging the
title, but in order to do that you have to earn a fall to be qualified
with falls counting anywhere. Whoever is pinned must go to a penalty box
for two minutes. We get big match intros with JB saying Drew is standing
in the corner to his left. He’s kneeling but close enough. Jarrett is
introduced by his old nickname: the King of the Mountain.

Jarrett stands back as everyone brawls to start. It’s Roode going after
Jarrett first but eating a backdrop, followed by Young taking a beating
as well. Jarrett goes for a strut but Roode rolls him up for a pin to
become eligible and to send Jarrett to the penalty box for two minutes.
Matt Side Effects Roode for two as Jarrett escapes….only to be covered by
Young to become eligible. Everyone brawls inside and get sent into the
ladder until Jarrett gets out.

Young hits Jarrett low but gets rolled up by Galloway for a pin. Matt
hits a Twist of Fate for a pin on Roode at the same time, sending both
Young and Roode to the box at the same time. Only Jarrett is unqualified
at this point. Hardy and Galloway fight on the ladder (yeah remember the
whole ladder part of this match?) but Jeff shoves them both down and
Strokes Galloway for two with Hardy making the save.

Jeff covers Matt for two more as Young and Roode are making a pact in the
box. Both guys get out and clean house before stopping to sing O Canada
as we flash back ten years. Young tries to turn on Roode and gets Cactus
Clotheslined out to the floor. Galloway and Hardy go to the ropes but get
powerbombed down by Jarrett, only to have Roode and Young steal pins to
keep Jarrett ineligible. It’s a three way fight now with Young vs. Roode
vs. Jarrett with Eric getting the best of it and grabbing a guitar, only
to have Jeff take it away and knock Bobby silly to become eligible.



Galloway and Hardy get out and fight over possession of the belt but
knock each other down, leaving Jarrett to climb up. Young pulls him down
with a powerbomb and a piledriver onto a ladder, followed by Roode coming
out of the box. Galloway climbs on top of the cage for a big flip dive to
put all five guys down. It’s Drew climbing again and Matt pulling him
down again. Just to keep up the idea of the match of course. Roode stops
Hardy and goes up but Young makes the save with another ladder. Jarrett
and Young go up with Jeff hitting a Stroke off the ladders, allowing him
to hang the title for the win at 20:56.

Rating: D+. So in case you don’t get it, here’s the story: TNA is
freaking out that an invader (who they invited) is going to take a title
that they just invented to another company which they basically advertise
for free on their TV show. Oh and Jarrett is a face because he’s a legend
in TNA and therefore the announcers panicking really doesn’t fit with
what’s going on. The match was your standard King of the Mountain mess
with the most obvious winner in the history of obvious winners.

Overall Rating: D. That’s the worst part: the show wasn’t even that
horrible. It’s in one of the worst categories possible though: the show
that didn’t need to exist and underwhelmed. There were some good matches
on here and the stories were actually current so it blows last year’s
Bound For Glory out of the water, but my goodness this show felt like it
was going on for days. It’s not a good show and it’s clear that this
company is in complete free fall as they seem to have no idea what
they’re supposed to do next.

I know the TV is taped for a month or so, but they really, really need to
nail them because this show felt like the last time we’re going to see
these guys. With a lot of these people leaving too, things are looking
very, very bleak for TNA and they don’t really seem to notice. If Jarrett
leaving with a freshly made midcard title for a promotion that has held
about four shows is their big story, they’re in major, major trouble.

Results

Tigre Uno b. Manik and DJZ – Corkscrew moonsault to Manik

Robbie E. b. Jesse Godderz – Reverse DDT



Bram b. Matt Morgan – Brighter Side of Suffering onto a chair

Austin Aries b. Davey Richards – Rollup

James Storm b. Magnus – Beer bottle to the head

Tyrus/Ethan Carter III b. Lashley/Mr. Anderson – 1%er to Lashley

Jeff Jarrett b. Matt Hardy, Drew Galloway, Eric Young and Bobby Roode –
Jarrett hung the title belt

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up my new
book of Complete Monday Nitro Reviews Volume III at Amazon for
just $3.99 at:

http://www.amazon.com/dp/B00XOUNBEA

And check out my Amazon author page with cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

http://www.amazon.com/dp/B00XOUNBEA
http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

